MPA -- In the News

· Congratulations to MPA student Jon Clontz who received the 2008 Governors Distinguished Managers Award for his work with the Washington Department of Veterans Affairs.

· Welcome to Magdalene (Maggie) McCarty, the new MPA Assistant Director, Tribal.  Maggie is an alumna of the Tribal MPA concentration, as well as an alumnus of the Evergreen Undergraduate Reservation Based Program.  She previously served in various positions in Human Resources for the Makah Nation, most recently as HR Director.  Maggie can be reached at mccartym@evergreen.edu or 360.867.6202. 

· Welcome Janet (Jan) Hayes, the new MPA Office Assistant.  Most recently, Jan administered a high school counseling office in Bellevue.  Jan can be reached at 360.867. 5939 or haysj@evergreen.edu.  

· Congratulations to MPA Director Cheryl Simrell King on her 2008 Public Administration Educator of the Year award from the Evergreen Chapter of the American Society of Public Administration (ASPA).

· Congratulations to MPA alumna Melissa Palmer and MPA alumna Serah Stetson.  Both were selected as Budget Fellows for the Office of Program Research, a nonpartisan, legislative staff office that provides research, legal, and administrative services to Washington’s House of Representatives committees.  Melissa was selected as a fellow and then was immediately hired into a permanent position, creating the opening for Serah to be selected as a fellow.  These fellowships are highly competitive and Melissa’s and Serah’s accomplishment speak highly of them and of the program. 

· Other news on recent graduates/job changes:

· Nyeva Bembry - recently appointed as the Coordinator of Outreach to Underrepresented Minority Students at UW Tacoma (she did her Capstone project on this topic). 

· Arlen Harris - recently appointed as Legislative Liaison for the Washington State Lottery.

· Kelly McDonald – recently promoted to Capital Campaign Manager with YWCA Pierce County

· Teresa Mosqueda - recently appointed to a Lobbyist position for the Children’s Alliance, An advocacy organization dedicated to improving the health, safety, and economic well being of children in Washington state.
· Amanda Froemsdorf - recently promoted to Program Manager with Big Brothers Big Sisters

· Robert McHaney - recently hired with a transportation planning company in Houston, TX.

· Dae Shogren - recently hired with Community Youth Services (CYS) as their new Independent Living Skills Program Coordinator
· Amy Buckler ​- recently hired to the City of Olympia's Department of Community Planning & Development (after a WCMA internship with the City).

We plan to begin to more closely track MPA alumni, particularly with regard to job changes.  Expect to hear soon from Assistant MPA Director, Randee Gibbons (gibbonsr@evergreen.edu). 
In Memoriam

· Ellie Reynolds, MPA class of 91-93,  d. Wednesday October 1, 2008 in Seattle, Washington.
Have news to share?  Send to MPA Director Cheryl Simrell King, kingcs@evergreen.edu 
